COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

TUESDAY 

  DECEMBER 09, 2014

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments

A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of November 10, 2014 Council meeting
· December accounts payable
· Resources and obligations report - November

Public Works/City Recorder/ Mayor

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Oath of Office Newly Elected Officials
Old Business
· Haines Water Compliance Project
New Business

Council/Committee Reports
T 

The  City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442. Interpreter services will be provided to you at no charge if you need assistance. Please contact the City Hall to arrange for these services. The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 9, 2014
 CONVENED: 6:07 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony opened the December 9, 2014 regular Council meeting at 6:07 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Sharon Dinger, Connie Pound, John Shurtleff and Dawn O'Grady. Kathy Ritch and Public Works Josh Proebstel were absent. Jim Brown arrived at 6:50 pm. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Record Courier Editor Gina Perkins, Sandy Wood, Don Adcock and Katie Jones Bedolla.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Public Comments
No public comments
Agenda Item No. 2 - Consent Agenda
Councilor O'Grady made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 - Administrative Matters

Amend Agenda

Mayor Anthony called for a motion to amend the agenda to include Resolution #R-1412-12 Providing for the Appointment of Signers for Umpqua Bank Accounts.
Councilor O'Grady made a motion to amend the agenda to include Resolution #R-1412-12. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Resolution #R-1412-12 A Resolution Providing for the Appointment of 
Signers for Umpqua Bank Accounts.
Mayor Anthony read aloud Resolution #R-1412-12 Providing for the Appointment of Signers for Umpqua Bank Accounts.

Discussion followed.
Councilor Dinger made a motion to appoint Jim Brown (JH Brown), Dawn O'Grady, Connie Pound (Connie Pound Lewis) and Katie Jones Bedolla (Catherine Jones) for the signers for the Umpqua Bank Accounts. Councilor Pound seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4 - Public Works/City Recorder/Mayor Reports
Public Works
Mayor Anthony explained that Public Works Josh Proebstel was attending OAWU classes in Hood River for his water and sewer certifications. Josh will give an updated report next month. A couple of items that would be addressed is the possibility of the City getting a different welder. And also gradually replacing picnic tables in the park.
City Recorder

Ontrac Subscription

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that she had spoke with Adam Kerns concerning the cost of the Ontrac subscription. Adam was not in his office so he could not give an exact amount, but he stated that it was approximately $250.00 per year. She also requested a quote explaining the "no cost fix" for the GPS. 


Sewer Pump Failure
Valerie is in the process of contacting outside Engineering Firms that could give the City a third party opinion on the sewer design issues. The Engineers will review the information that was gathered by JUB and give the City an estimate on the cost to assist in any further action.

Dog Impoundment
Recently the City had to take a stray dog into the Animal Clinic for impoundment. The dog had been running loose around town for several weeks and the owner could not be located. The dog was adopted and the party that adopted the dog paid the fees associated with the impoundment. Carmen Ott, who is associated with an organization called Best Friends, contacted the City and stated that if this situation arose again to contact her and there would be no charge involved. Best Friends either finds the owner of the dog or finds it a new home. Recently a Haines resident took a dog into the Animal Clinic that had been found near their house. Best Friends took responsibility for the dog and Carmen has the dog at her home. She has asked if the City would help with the cost associated with the impoundment. 
The Council agreed that if a dog is taken in for impoundment it has to be approved by someone from the City or the person who takes the dog in for impoundment will be responsible to pay the fees. 

There was confusion with the Animal Clinic when the first dog was taken in for impoundment by the City. The Clinic was asked if the City would be charged for the impoundment. Initially the Clinic said that the City would not be charged, but that is not the case.

Councilor Dinger stated that the City had a contract with the Clinic, but the City does not have a record of the contract. She said that she would get a copy of the contract from the Clinic.

Landfill
Valerie stated that the financial situation with the Landfill is not good. Recently there has been weekends where the Landfill grossed $20.00 and $61.00. This does not come close to paying for expenses. The weekend of Thanksgiving the Landfill was closed and the following weekend the Landfill grossed over $300.00. When the Landfill is not open every weekend in the Winter months it cuts the expenses down and the income remains relatively similar for the month. The total expenses for the Landfill per week is an average of $365.00 per week if it is open for 47 weeks a year. The total expenses include the cost of permits, testing, fuel and salaries etc.
Discussion followed.

Councilor elect Don Adcock volunteered to help at the Landfill by stockpiling dirt.

Councilor Dinger commented that her brother-in law has offered to sell the City a 220 excavator trac-hoe with a one and a half yard bucket that can dig 18 to 20 feet deep for $7,500.00. The excavator is located at Gyllenberg Equipment at this time.
Councilor elect Don Adcock volunteered to look at the excavator and report back to the Council the condition.
Agenda Item No. 5 - New Business


Councilor Shurtleff
Councilor Shurtleff addressed the Council concerning vacating an alley and a street that adjoins his property. Ruby Street between First and Second Streets has never been developed and is a dead end. There is also an alley that runs North and South through the property that is also a dead end.
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that an alley can be vacated through the adoption of an ordinance with three public hearings to allow for public comments. Then the Council would consider all comments when making the final decision.

Councilor Brown explained that he has an agreement with the City to use and maintain the undeveloped end of School Street that adjoins his property. He suggested that Councilor Shurtleff request to do the same to use and maintain the undeveloped end of Ruby Street that adjoins his property.

Councilor Dinger
Councilor Dinger stated that she was very grateful that Councilor Brown was elected as Mayor, because she decided to resign from the Council so she could be with her husband who is working in North Dakota. She stated that she was very honored to be on the Council and that she has worked very hard for the City. 
Mayor Anthony stated that Councilor Dinger has done a great job for the City and thanked her for her service.

Councilor Dinger's resignation will be effective December 31, 2014. The open Council position will be advertised and the Council will appoint someone to the position at the January meeting.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Old Business

Water Compliance Project

JUB is working to complete the survey of the water meters. They are also trying to determine the best location for the new well, the City has not received a report on the findings at this time.

Agenda Item No. 7 - Administrative Matter

Oath of Office Newly Elected Officials
City Recorder Valerie Russell gave the Oath of Office to Jim Brown for Mayor, Don Adcock, Katie Jones Bedolla and John Shurtleff for Council. The newly elected officials will take office January 1, 2015.

Mayor Anthony addressed the Council stating the importance of the Council working together. When he first became Mayor he didn't feel that the Council was working toward a common goal. He said that it took a long time, but he feels that everyone is working together now. He stressed the importance of not having hidden or personal agendas and to remember the purpose of the Council is to work to better the City and to accept everyone's opinion whether or not you agree. The Council needs to stay as a whole and support the decisions of the Council. If the Council is not working together, but rather against each other, it causes discontent with the Citizens. When there is discontent with the Citizens, it in turn causes more problems with the Council which creates an unproductive environment. He congratulated everyone and wished them luck in their future endeavors. 
Agenda Item No. 8 - Public Comments

Sandy Wood
Citizen Sandy Wood commented that The Friends of Haines had originally conducted a fundraiser to purchase the picnic tables in the park. She stated that they would probably be willing to hold more fundraisers to help purchase replacement tables.

There were no other public comments.

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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